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June 19, 2024

Stanislas County Board of Supervisors
Sent via email only: conditb@stancounty.com; chiesav(@stancounty.com; withrowt(@stancounty.com;

grewalm(@stancounty.com; conditc(@stancounty.com

RE: Alamo Health and A&A Health — (Date Corrected)

Dear Supervisors:

The City of Turlock opposes the proposed amendment extending your agreement with Alamo Health
and A&A Health (“Alamo”) which includes their work for the County at the 1617 Colorado Avenue
facility in Turlock. We request that this letter be made a part of the record of official proceedings for
this matter when it is before the Board. Currently, we are informed by Director Vartan that the
matter is scheduled for the June 25, 2024 Board meeting.

After all that has transpired on this matter, we find it profoundly disappointing that I had to request
the status of amendments to your agreement with Alamo instead of the County reaching out to us to
hear the concerns of our community. It is clear the County has no interest in the effects of this
facility on Turlock including its proximity to a middle school, residences, and medical facilities.

To remedy this failure by the County, we would respectfully suggest that, prior to Board action on
the matter, the County have a community meeting in the City of Turlock to solicit input from our
citizens about the County’s proposed contract extension. We would be pleased to offer our City
Council Chambers or our Senior Citizens Center for such a meeting.

As you heard at our City Council meeting in February, our citizens believe that the facility simply is
in an improper location. Had the County and Alamo approached the City with their plans in a timely
fashion, we would have cooperated to identify a more appropriate location for such a facility that was
not so near to school children and children receiving medical treatment.

Finally, you might find it instructive that your partner, or vendor, Alamo squarely placed the blame
on County government for not informing City leadership of Alamo’s plan for the facility. This



comment was made by Alamo CEO Betty Dominici in our February 12, 2024 zoom meeting with her
team.

As always, you may contact me with any questions or concerns.

Reagan M. Wilson
City of Turlock, City Manager




